
I am writing in support of HB 2457 that ensures that DSPs get the wages they deserve, by 
moving DSP wages to 150% of minimum wage and covers the Paid Leave Oregon Payroll 
Expense 

My name is Tiffani Olsen, and I am the director of Shangri-La’s IDD residential department. 

However, I started as a DSP at Shangri-La in 1997. Many things have changed, but many things 

have stayed the same. The job of a DSP is still very hard work! I value our DSPs and will always 

advocate on their behalf because this can feel like a thankless job. We need the right people 

that stay for the right reasons – not just someone that moves on after 6 months because they 

are able to make a little more at an entry level position.  

Many coffee shops and food service businesses are able to start pay higher than that because 

they have the ability to raise prices. Our rates are set by local and federal government and are 

only increased when increased funding is provided. The role of a DSP is much more complex 

than getting an order correct in a food service establishment. Those are important jobs too but 

do not compare to the responsibility of a DSP.  

Please vote yes on HB 2457. DSPs, the people they support, and their families are counting on 
your support! 

 


